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Commonwealth and Postal Industry Ombudsman—Australia Post:  Investigation of a complaint 
about a Postal Delivery Officer—Abridged version of Report No 17|2007 

 
Mr H complained to the Commonwealth and Postal Industry Ombudsman that his 
confidentiality had been breached by Australia Post. He had earlier complained to 
Australia Post about two matters. One was a relatively routine and minor incident 
involving the delivery of his mail. The other complaint was that the local Postal 
Delivery Officer (PDO) had been observed drinking alcohol on her round. 
 
In investigating these complaints, Australia Post officers contacted the local police 
station to enquire about Mr H’s character. The PDO was also shown a record of the 
complaint which identified Mr H. He subsequently alleged that the PDO visited his 
residence and place of work, and acted in a harassing and threatening manner. 
 
Investigation of Mr H’s complaint by Ombudsman staff showed that Australia Post did 
not have a comprehensive single record of Mr H’s contacts with it nor of the actions 
that its staff took in response to them. This impaired the investigation of Mr H’s 
complaint to Australia Post that his confidentiality had been breached. In 
investigating that complaint, Australia Post’s Chief Privacy Officer had to rely on 
incomplete and inaccurate information about Australia Post’s actions given to him by 
another staff member. 
 
It appears that Australia Post did not have guidelines available to staff about how to 
handle difficult or sensitive complaints. Its existing guidelines do not differentiate 
between complaints about missing mail items and complaints, such as this case, 
about staff misconduct. 
 
The Ombudsman’s report concluded that Australia Post’s complaint-management 
systems are not in accordance with best practice in that there is no single, accessible 
record of how a complaint is handled. The report also concluded that the lack of 
guidelines on handling complaints of a serious or difficult nature is not in accordance 
with best practice, and led to the deficiencies that were identified in the investigation 
of Mr H’s complaint. 
 
One deficiency was that Mr H’s identity had been disclosed to the PDO. In the 
Ombudsman’s view, Australia Post should have been aware of the potential 
consequences of revealing Mr H’s identity to the PDO. Had Australia Post been 
aware, and acted accordingly, the subsequent allegations made about threatening 
behaviour by the PDO might never have arisen.  
 
Another deficiency, in the Ombudsman’s view, was that it was unnecessary and 
inappropriate in this case for the local police to have been contacted concerning 
Mr H’s character. This constituted an unwarranted breach of privacy.  
 
The Ombudsman was also critical of the reason recorded by an Australia Post officer 
for dismissing Mr H’s complaint about the PDO. The reason given was disparaging of 
Mr H’s character. It is vital in complaint investigation that the focus be kept on 
assessing the complaint, not the complainant. 
 
The Ombudsman’s report recommends that Australia Post should: 

• review its complaint-handling systems with a view to providing clearer 
guidelines on assessment and management of complaints, and establishing a 
centralised complaint-management system accessible to all complaint handling 
officers 

• ensure that guidelines are available to staff on maintaining the confidentiality of 
complainants. 
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